General meetings start at 7:00 pm.

We serve supper starting at 5:30 pm.



Horse Pond Fish & Game Club

Horse Pond Fish and Game Club was established in 1945

THE RANGE IS CURRENTLY CLOSED

WELCOME TO HORSE POND FISH & GAME CLUB

Our web site: www.horsepond.com
MEETING: TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2018

DIRECTORS COMMENTS

SAFETY IS OUR #1 PRIORITY

The RANGE is CLOSED! Read the sign on the gate! BE SAFE!

Please practice safe procedures and safe muzzle control at all times. You must pick up your brass and take down your paper targets, ALWAYS!

DIRECTORS

KITCHEN: Skip Jacques & Ken Timpe

RANGE: Keith Fredette & Steve Warner

FACILITIES: Earl Gelineau:

GROUNDS: Richard Lanoue

SHOOTING SPORTS: Pete Levesque

SAFETY/SECURITY: Garv Charbonneau

CLUB CLOTHING: Jack McPherson

BE SAFE!

A REMINDER, YOUR CURRENT MEMBERSHIP ENDED ON JANUARY 31. If your dues were not paid, you will have to start all over again as a new member. This is our 13th year of not raising fees/dues at Horse Pond Fish & Game Club.

All sitting officers were reelected to serve again for 2018. Earl Gelineau, Jack McPherson and Pete Levesque were elected to serve on the BOD for the next 3 years. Thank you for your continued confidence in our management of the club.

The Annual Game Dinner will be held on Saturday, March 24. This is our #1 fund raiser for Horse Pond. Tickets will be on sale at the general meeting.

SHOOTING SPORTS started their indoor pellet program on Monday, November 13. All members are encouraged to join and participate and have some fun. Shooting times are from 3pm to 7pm in the basement on Monday's.

REMINDERS FOR ALL MEMBERS:

- The Member of the Year for 2017 was announced at the general meeting in January. Dan Gagnon was named the member of the year for 2017. He joined Horse Pond in May of 2002. He works on all projects and is particularly responsible for procuring prizes and guns for our raffles.
- We once again made a sizable donation to St. Jude Children's Hospital for Cancer Research for children. 100% of the money goes to research.
- The outdoor archery targets have been taken down and stored for winter. The indoor FAMILY ARCHERY LEAGUE started Wednesday, January 11 at 7 pm in the basement. All shoots will be held on Wednesdays.
- The hunter's education spring class will be held on Saturday, April 21.
- A Funeral Mass will be held for Bob Briand on Saturday, February 24 at Immaculate Conception Church at East Dunstable Rd., Nashua @11 am.

Ray Smith, President
February 2018
Fither you run the

February 2018 Either you run the day, or the day runs you!